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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

The remediation in Building B at Gladesville Public School was successfully completed in the 
recent school holidays as outlined in the holiday works notification issued in March.  

Following this work the independent hygienist inspected the building, provided clearance and 
the building was reopened for use on Day 1 Term 2 2025.  

In addition to recent works, we have scheduled extra maintenance and scope to the heritage 
stoneworks in Building B. 

Building B heritage stoneworks 

We will be conducting desalination work in one outside of school hours (OOSH) care room in 
Building B.  

During the work, this room will be closed from students and staff, and will not affect the 
OOSH program. Alternative spaces in Building B are available for OOSH to use during this 
period.  

This maintenance work began on 5 May 2025 and is due to be completed by mid-2025. These 
works do not involve hazardous materials.  

The work will preserve the heritage stonework walls and will include desalination by using a 
wet vacuum once a week over a 6-week period.  

The wet vacuuming will have minimal noise and remove salt from the sandstone to prevent 
erosion of the heritage building walls. This work will be completed on weekdays between 7am 
to 3pm.  

Update on work bordering Meriton Street 

The owners of the apartment block bordering the school on Meriton Street have finished their 
maintenance on the building. 

The temporary fencing in the playground has now been removed and the area is reopened for 
students to enjoy. 
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